From: Mindy Nguyen <Mindy.Nguyen@]lacity.org>

Sent time:  07/17/2020 09:47:30 AM

To: Steve.Bohlen@conservation.ca.gov

Cec: McCrink, Tim@DOC <Tim.McCrink@conservation.ca.gov>; Hernandez, Janis@DOC <Janis.Hernandez@conservation.ca.gov>

Subject: Re: CGS proposed CEQA comments RE: Call with Director of LA City Planning

Hi Steve,

Thank you for your email. CGS comments on the Hollywood Center Project Draft EIR have been received and will be responded
to accordingly.

Let me know if you have any questions in the meantime.

On Fri, Jul 17, 2020 at 9:20 AM Bohlen, Steve@DOC <Steve.Bohlen@conservation.ca.gov> wrote:

Dear Ms Nguyen,

Attached please find a letter signed and stamped by Tim McCrink and Janis Hernandez containing CGS comments on the DEIR
for the Hollywood Center Project.

Please do not hesitate to call or email me if you have any questions.

Steve Bohlen
' Acting State Geologist

California Geological Survey

Department of Conservation

Mobile: 916-445-1923
801 K Street, MS 12-31, Sacramento, CA 95814

E: Steve.Bohlen@conservation.cs.gov
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CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This communication with its contents may contain confidential and/or legally privileged information. It is solely for the use of
the intended recipient(s). Unauthorized interception, review, use or disclosure is prohibited and may violate applicable laws including the Electronic
Communications Privacy Act. If you are not the intended recipient, please contact the sender and destroy all copies of the communication.
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From: Bohlen, Steve@DOC <Steve.Bohlen@conservation.ca.gov>

Sent: Thursday, July 16,2020 5:11 PM

To: McCrink, Tim@DOC <Tim.McCrink(@conservation.ca.gov>; Hernandez, Janis@DOC
<Janis.Hernandez(@conservation.ca.gov>

Cc: Halko, Lisa@DOC <Lisa.Halko@conservation.ca.gov>; Newton, Jeffl@DOC <Jeff.Newton(@conservation.ca.gov>;
Haas, Clayton@DOC <Clayton.Haas@conservation.ca.gov>; Shabazian, David@DOC
<David.Shabazian(@conservation.ca.gov>

Subject: FW: CGS proposed CEQA comments RE: Call with Director of LA City Planning

Importance: High

Janice and Tim,

The Secretary has approved the attached version of the letter, which has a few very minor changes from the previous draft.
These clarifications were requested by the Secretary and are consistent with our process.

Please sign and stamp and provide me with a pdf.

In accord with the plan approved by the Secretary’s Office, I will release to the city on behalf of CGS at 9 AM. PAO will
release to the media after that.

I want to emphasize that any media inquiries need to be referred to PAO with no side conversations with the press or others.

Many thanks for your help and patience.

Steve

From: Halko, Lisa@DOC

Sent: Thursday, July 16, 2020 4:10 PM

To: Bohlen, Steve@DOC <Steve.Bohlen(@conservation.ca.gov>; Crowfoot, Wade@CNRA
<Wade.Crowfoot(@resources.ca.gov>; Baker, Matt@CNRA <Matt.Baker@resources.ca.gov>; Calfee, Christopher@CNRA
<Christopher.Calfee(@resources.ca.gov>

Cc: Haas, Clayton@DOC <Clayton.Haas(@conservation.ca.gov>; Shabazian, David@DOC

<David.Shabazian(@conservation.ca.gov>
Subject: CGS proposed CEQA comments RE: Call with Director of LA City Planning

Importance: High

For review and approval: revised letter showing Wade's edit and final changes.
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All changes are on page 1.

-Lisa

PRIVILEGED AND CONFIDENTIAL
ATTORNEY-CLIENT COMMUNICATION

ATTORNEY WORK PRODUCT

Lisa L. Halko, Chief Counsel
Department of Conservation
DESK: 916-445-0624

CELL: 916-591-8820

From: Bohlen, Steve@DOC <Steve.Bohlen@conservation.ca.gov>
Sent: Wednesday, July 15,2020 3:23 PM

To: Crowfoot, Wade@CNRA <Wade.Crowfoot@resources.ca.gov>; Baker, Matt@CNRA <Matt.Baker@resources.ca.gov>;
Calfee, Christopher@CNRA <Christopher.Calfee(@resources.ca.gov>

Cc: Halko, Lisa@DOC <Lisa.Halko(@conservation.ca.gov>; Haas, Clayton@DOC <Clayton.Haas@conservation.ca.gov>;
Shabazian, David@DOC <David.Shabazian@conservation.ca.gov>

Subject: Call with Director of LA City Planning

Wade,

I had a positive and welcoming phone call with Vincent Bertoni, Director of City Planning for the City of LA.

I went through my talking points, which were:

1. We are preparing a letter to be sent to the planning department very soon with comments on the DEIR for the Hollywood
Center project, and | am calling to give you a heads up that the letter will be coming and to highlight its contents.

2. Tam sorry that CGS did not meet the deadline for the submission of comments, but as my appointment was official June 1,
I wanted to review CGS’s authorities, CEQA review process, and evaluate the scientific information before acting.

3. Inkeeping with CGS process for CEQA review, because of the project size, construction materials, risk to public safety
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and the publication of relevant new scientific information, the CGS has prepared comments based on its evaluation of the
scientific information forthcoming since the publication of the AP Map (FER 253) which encompasses the Hollywood
Center site.

4. The CGS letter summarizes our assessment of the recent scientific studies and information, and the letter addresses CGS’s
concern of the likelihood of active strands of the Hollywood fault near and under the Hollywood Center site.

5. We offer the opportunity for those in the city planning department and other interested parties to be briefed by the CGS
and review the scientific information with CGS.

My summary of the Director’s comments:

1. He was pleased that I called to explain what I had done since my arrival at CGS to review authorities, CEQA process,
etc., and the science prior to making any decisions to move forward.

Welcomed us sending the letter, and hoped that we would send it soon.

Welcomed my offer to send him a heads up that the letter would be sent just prior to it being sent.

Likely would be interested in a briefing but wanted to wait to read the letter and have time to connect with staff.
Indicated his strong desire to have science help with the decision and welcomed our analysis.
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I believe the call went well, and Mr. Bertoni expressed his interest in getting our letter.

If you, Matt and Chris are satisfied with the letter we reviewed on Friday, I recommend that we have the letter signed and
stamped, and it be sent to the city planning department.

Steve

Mindy Nguyen

/ City Planner

Los Angeles City Planning

SOS ANGELES 221 N. Figueroa St., Suite 1350
Los Angeles, CA 90012

Planning4LA.org

T:(213) 847-3674
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